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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

15th October 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who choose to follow the Learning Charter/Code of Conduct’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Kaycee-Leah L.

Kiara H.
	James G.

Evie Mc.
	Sophie L.
Harry D.
	Thomas V.
Emily B.
	Charlie P.
Riley P.
	Bob T.
Ellis M-D.

	Year 1
	Eva K.
April R.
	Ivy S.
Brodie W.
	Lucas T.
Noah F.
	George R.
Amelia C.
	Victoria R.
Myles R.
	Louie M.
Woody C.

	Year 2
	Ellie B.
Stanley O.
	Scarlett F.
Rupert T.
	Ellen G.
Sophie S.
	Zak C.
Reuben C.
	Calvin P.
Scarlett E.
	Theo L.
Jessica G.

	Year 3
	Evie N.

Mia E.
	Sykla E.

Sarah L.
	Sam B.

Paris B.
	Daniel C.

Saengarun K.
	Ruby R.

Colin Mc.
	Jack A.

	Year 4
	Austin D.
Sienna J.
	Taylor R-S.
Aiza K.
	Leighton T.

Emily E.
	Louie F.

Lewis G.

	Cole C.
Thomas M.
	Connie E.
Oliver K.

	Year 5
	Alishba A.
Emma M.
	Emily G.

Jake C.
	Olivia H.
Saskia J-W.
	Ruby M-C.

Joseph M.
	Alex N.
Mia F.
	Harry B.
Jamie S.

	Year 6
	Cole G.
Sadie O.
	Emily B.

Evie M.
	Raffy I.
Sean F.


	Gracie-Ann L.
Blake C.
	Grace T-S.
Maisie T.
	Jennifer M.
Elizabeth P-G.

	Walliams


	2150
	Rowling
	1414

	Dahl


	2035
	Cowell
	1972


Overall winners are Walliams with 5766 points

Track and Trace Results 
If your child has tested positive, we would be grateful if parents could send in the Track and Trace notification with the isolation end date as soon as possible. This will enable us to check that we have the correct return date for your child. Thank you.
If your child is unwell

If your child is unwell, please remember to e-mail the school. Please let us know whether or not your child has Covid symptoms.

If your child has Covid symptoms they should have a PCR test. If your child tests positive on a lateral flow test, they will still need to have a PCR test within two days of testing positive on the lateral flow test.

Black History Month 
October is ‘Black History Month’ and in school, the children are learning about the lives of significant people, including those who, through their own determination, bravery or acts of kindness, have made a huge impact on generations that precede them. Each year group are exploring a different theme within Black History. They are carrying out their own research and asking questions about the past in order to understand why and how specific events took place. Examples of work will be displayed both in school and on the website, so please watch this space! Thank you to those families at home who have engaged in conversation with their child about Black History Month and encouraged independent research.  As always, it has been lovely to see so many children bringing in books and pictures related to their learning.  
Dogs on School Premises

Dogs are not allowed on the school premises, including the area at the bottom of the school path.
Smoking on School Premises

Smoking on the school premises is prohibited – this includes the use of e-cigarettes.
Year 4 Science Visitor – Electricity
This week, each of the Year 4 classes participated in a ‘Bright Sparks Electricity Workshop’ which was very kindly funded by the Friends of Lowton West.  Both classes thoroughly enjoyed their day of learning and activities.  They were given the opportunity for ‘hands on learning’ to find out about different types of circuits and how they work.

Applying for a Reception class place for September 2022 
If your child was born between 1st September 2017 and 31st August 2018, they will start reception class at the start of the new school year in September 2022.
The closing date for applications is 15th January 2022. Any applications received after this date will be classed as late.
Open Mornings 

If you would like to attend one of our Open Mornings, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk) to confirm your choice of Open Morning you wish to attend. Please see the dates below:

Reception 2021/2021 Open Mornings

Tuesday 16th November: 9.15 – 10.15am

NB: If the Covid rates are high in school or the local area, or if you are unable to make this date, we will offer you an individual appointment to visit at the end of the school day instead.

Half-Term Holidays

Please be reminded that school closes on Friday 22nd October and re-opens on Monday 1st November.
After School Clubs
Monday 18th October: Year 6 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).

Tuesday 19th October: Year 5 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).

Cricket 

Golborne Cricket Club are looking for new talent. If your child is in Year 3 or Year 4 and are interested in giving it a try, winter training is on Mondays at Golborne High (6.00pm – 7.00pm). 
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
